

Integrity/Growth/Service Intégrité/Croissance/Service

Treynor, Jowa

Optimists



L. W. "Les" Harvey, Editor 6th Ed. -28th Issue-P.O. Box P, Treynor, IA 51575-May 5, 1988 (712) 487-3836--(Not a toll call from Omaha/Council Bluffs)

CLUB MEETING: MAY 7, 1988

Breakfast at Shortline Cafe 7:00 a.m.

-- Meeting 7:30 a.m. in Treynor Record Office

PROGRAM: Bruce Nally, Supply Sgt. for 1st Battalion, 106 th Infantry Regiment (National Guard) will describe the function of Full-time Guardsmen; Present Status of the "Guard"; some of his experiences. etc.

NOTE: Bruce lives in Treynor with his wife Susan and two children Stacy and Chisholm.

QUESTION: Bruce will be up early to have breakfast with us and do the Program! Will you be there?

NOTE: If Larry McAlexander presents this newsletter President William at the May 7 meeting, he will receive a special award!!

SUMMARY: CLUB MEETING April 30, 1988

PRESIDENT WILLIAM BURRIS PRESIDED as 30% of the membership and three guests/program met for food, fun, fellowship, and the business of Optimists. YES! YES! I DID SAY President William Presided!! Welcome back!! Surprised us coming back so soon!!
Great!! (We understand there will be a few weeks of coaching golf
off the deck of your home as "they" come down the #5 fairway!!) It appears from the way you are recovering, YOU WILL BE OUT THERE

Ed Underwood won the attendance drawing. Way to go Ed!! (Ed.Note: He is one of our regulars each Saturday.)

ON THE FILLING OF CISTERNS & WELLS: Discussion showed we have about 18 of them scheduled. Decision made to do this the last two weekends of May if weather holds. WATCH FOR SCHEDULE: This project works out best if we have plenty of help.

PROGRAM: Miss Suzy Anderson, Treynor Elementary Oratory Champion in the "Modern Woodmen Contest" presented her winning speech to us. Suzy impressed us with her oratorical talent. Her teacher, Mr. Charles Caldwell introduced Suzy and talked to the group briefly. He expressed appreciation for our Club providing a "forum" for show of such talent by youth. He related some details involved in getting children Suzy's age involved ink oratory activities. Suzy's mother Jeannie Anderson was present also and expressed her appreciation for this involvement.

NOTE: It is meetings like this one with programs like this one which add special meaning to "being an Optimist." If you were not there to "bask!", it was your loss and we hope you will make it your priority in the future.

WELCOME BACK VIRGIL HOLST!!

Virgil was present, having just a few days prior, returned from Texas. When Virgil is in town he is present at every meeting. Good to see you back!!

OUR FIRST BAKE SALE: A SUCCESS!!

Fritz tells us we grossed over \$200 in the bake sale. It was a new experience for us. If you were one of the "working crew", you know it was fun and you felt a pride explaining to our "customers" the role of Optimists and the funds raised would be used in the OPTIMIST YOUTH PROGRAM!! If you weren't involved, it was "your loss". We hope you will make Optimist Activities one of your priorities. TO: Spouses and members contributing baked goods: THANKS!! Not sure, but it appeared to the Editor, Ed Underwood was the CHAMPION PROVIDER!!